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Use of Mobile Gas-Cookers in Truck Cabs 
 

Incidents have been reported to EIGA involving a gas-cooker used inside a truck-cab. Cases included truck damage, 
injured drivers as well as a fatality. The risks are related to Carbon-Monoxide accumulation in under-ventilated truck 
cabs, as well as fires that destroyed the truck and injured drivers. In the case of the fatality, it is assumed, that the use 
of a liquefied petroleum gas fuelled cooking appliance resulted in either asphyxiation or carbon monoxide poisoning of 
the driver. 

Still, the use of portable gas-cookers in cabs appears to be a common practice and is a major risk to gas company truck 
drivers.  

Not only is there a risk of asphyxiation or carbon monoxide poisoning, there is also a fire hazard. These cookers are 
acceptable for outside use but present an unacceptable risk when used inside closed truck-cabs. 

It is strongly recommended that the use of gas-cookers be prohibited inside truck cabs and substituted with safer 
alternatives.  

To achieve this, EIGA member companies are recommended to:  

 Have a policy in place that prohibits the use of liquid or solid fuelled cookers 
inside truck-cabs; 

 Not allow open flames in driver cabins;  
 Repeatedly, train all drivers in the risks associated with the use of liquid and 

solid fuelled cookers as well as open flames; and 
 Ensure that drivers have alternative means of heating food or  

drink on their rest-breaks, for example specifically designed  
microwaves for in-cab use that are installed and maintained in accordance 
with the manufacturers recommendations so as to avoid electric shocks. 

 

Never use portable gas-cookers in a truck-cab; they can be a deadly risk 
 

See also the EIGA Life-Saving Rule on asphyxiation hazards. 

DISCLAIMER 

All technical publications of EIGA or under EIGA’s name, including Codes of practice, Safety procedures and any other technical information 
contained in such publications were obtained from sources believed to be reliable and are based on technical information and experience currently 
available from members of EIGA and others at the date of their issuance. 

While EIGA recommends reference to or use of its publications by its members, such reference to or use of EIGA’s publications by its members 
or third parties are purely voluntary and not binding.  Therefore, EIGA or its members make no guarantee of the results and assume no liability 
or responsibility in connection with the reference to or use of information or suggestions contained in EIGA’s publications. 

EIGA has no control whatsoever as regards, performance or non performance, misinterpretation, proper or improper use of any information or 
suggestions contained in EIGA’s publications by any person or entity (including EIGA members) and EIGA expressly disclaims any liability in 
connection thereto. 

EIGA’s publications are subject to periodic review and users are cautioned to obtain the latest edition. 


